Norwell Pathway Committee Minutes September 23, 2008

Meeting convened at 7:05 p.m.

In Attendance: Chairman Vose; Members Cafferty, Ivas, Jackson Josti, Raeside, Staples, Thomas, Turner, and Twigg 

Guest: Jeff Lewis, Chairman of the Duxbury Sidewalk – Bike Path Committee

Meeting convened at 7:05 p.m.

Agenda was moved, and accepted as printed.

Minutes for 8-12-08 approved with Ivas comment.

Chairman Vose introduced Jeff Lewis who provided a brief history of the Duxbury Sidewalk – Bike Committee.  They started with a grass roots group of concerned citizens who wanted to develop off road bike paths.  The current committee, appointed by the Board of Selectmen, now includes sidewalks one of which has been built.  The unofficial grass roots committee still exists and is used for fund raising for the projects.  Projects have had the standard questions/problems of security, telephone pole movements, mailbox locations and historical commission.  Sidewalk is 4 feet wide and includes a granite curb (committee did not want g curbs but were convinced the curbs were necessary for safety to prevent cars driving on the side walk) and two feet of grass between the curb and paved surface.  Spent 100K, on ½ mile of sidewalk.  Residents granted easements and were more concerned with saving the trees than granting easement.  They have also designated “bike routes” on roads with signs but without any road striping.  Signs are the standard white on green stating “Bike Route”.  Duxbury had some discussions with Marshfield but connection may not be practical.  He raised the question whether CPC funds could be used for sidewalks.

MAPC Bike rack program appears to be a great success, purchased and installed for the cost of just the shipping.  DPW installed with 8X 8 wooden posts.  Purchased inverted “U” shapes.

Action:  Todd will contact town planner to obtain the language used in the sidewalk easements and to obtain a copy of the sidewalk specifications.

(http://www.town.duxbury.ma.us/Public_Documents/DuxburyMA_bcomm/Sidewalk ed. link provided for information)

Subcommittee Updates:

1. Grant consultant:  Member Ivas reported that Wendy Garpow had signed the contract which was in the mail to Ivas.  Discussion:  Member Jackson requested Wendy to provide the committee with listing of possible grant locations for members to expand on information for obtaining grant.  
Signage:  Member Ivas provided the committee with a series of pictures of bike and trail maps from Madison Wisconsin.  Noted that pictures contained the following words “Pathway etiquette for all users”.  The concept of signage was discussed.  The town seal will provide the standard identification for large signs and smaller logos will be placed along the path to designate bikeway or pathways.  No logos other that the Town seal have been presented to the committee.  Much discussion proceeded concerning whether to hold a Logo Contest as part of the public relations campaign.  No action to be taken at this time.  Member Thomas would like to get one sign installed before the snow flies to test the construction.  Suggestions were made that a sign at the entrance to the Donovan Trail on the Wildcat Lane side would be the most appropriate as the trail is already in place.  
2. Master Plan:  No Discussion
3. 96 Update Members Raeside discussed additional bike tours and observation of the Cole School to Jacobs’s bridge section.  Discussed the need for the committee to refocus efforts to get the necessary easements and land acquisitions to be able to start preliminary design plans.  Property owners need to be contacted with sufficient plans and description of what the committee is working toward.  
a. Moved and voted to authorized the chair to write a letter to the Water Department Superintendent to investigate and request the state for permission to permit access across land in the area of the well fields.
b. Moved and voted to authorize the chair to write a letter to the Board of Assessors to investigate and confirm the status of three parcels whose ownership is not clear.
c. Discussed (but not voted) to prepare necessary information to contact the state to add a crosswalk across Route 53 near Farrar Farm road.
d. Moved and voted that the committee would strive to have the bikeway over the entire main line path be 10 foot wide paved asphalt surface.
e. Twigg discussed the need to develop a presentation to the School Committee to discuss the committees mission statement and initial goals to implement the 96 Bikeway connecting the schools together.  Specific marked up plans would be necessary to describe the proposed path at the High School complex.  This presentation would also serve as the basis for discussions with individual landowners from whom we would seek access.
4. Many questions were raised regarding liability for the town and landowners.  These questions need to be addressed.
No field trips were scheduled.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Next meeting: October 14th 2008 in room 112 of the Town Hall

